Burngreave New Deal for Communities

Overarching Theme 

Focus Group Meeting

The Furnival, Verdon Street
11th January 2005, 6:00 - 8:00 pm
Minutes

Present:  Jon Ekwubiri, Tahira Yasseen, Mohammed Banaris, Abdul Shaif, Anna Reville, Helen Bale, John Mellor, Owen McDowell, Annie Blindell, Jim Steinke, Ali Abdi, Norah Brown, Robyn Forsythe, Carl Baker
	No.
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action

	1.
	Welcome & Introductions
	Attendees introduced themselves to the group.
At this point the group were informed; if anyone present had an interest in any of the items due to be discussed they should declare it before the item was discussed. 
Aisha declared an interest in the poverty issue due to be discussed at this meeting.

	

	2.
	Apologies
	Gary Smith, Francis Feeley, Chris Senior & Michelle Wood

	

	3.
	Minutes of Last Meeting
	Agreed as a true record
	

	4.
	Matters Arising from Minutes
	Ian informed the group that he would raise the issue of Asylum Seekers volunteering with the ‘Strategy Group’ at the January meeting.

 
	Ian to raise with Strategy Group

	5.
	Theme Manager’s Report
	Ian highlighted the points made in his report to the group. Aisha asked if members had any questions regarding Ian’s report. The group had no questions, however, Jon Ekwubiri stated; the issues with the youth at Abbeyfield Park were not as bad as people say however, the police will stay on top of any concerns raised with them. 
Ian informed the group of a RIF from Gary Smith regarding the use of the Stables as a temporary youth facility, which is due to come to this group shortly.


	

	6.
	Supporting Refugees & Asylum Seekers – Paper re: Needs and Existing Services
	Ian explained the reasons for this paper to the group then went on to go through the content of his paper, informing members; asylum seekers that arrived before 2000 were not recorded in this paper. Members were then asked for any questions/comments. 

At this point the Refugee Integration Strategy was circulated to the group by Owen McDowell.  
Abdul Shaif from Yemeni Community Association felt that the figures in the paper underestimated the true numbers. Abdul was also concerned that groups which were already meeting the needs of refugees as just part of their work were not included. 
Mohammed Banaris agreed that the numbers were underestimated and introduced a colleague, Tahira Yasseen, seconded from Safe Haven to DRO, who had a list of names and addresses which demonstrated that numbers from the City Council were underestimates.  
Jim Steinke informed members that NAS figures are citywide and there may be issues with obtaining more local information. 

In informed the group that a decision had been taken by the BNDfC Executive, that Northern Refugee Centre should take the lead on this initiative. This proposal would be taken to the Overarching Theme Strategy Group.
Ian also suggested that groups should meet to develop a strategy and support for existing organisations assisting with asylum seekers needs. Some members did state they currently do meet to discuss these issues. 
Jon Akubiri raised the needs of economic migrants, would the assistance stop at refugees? 
A member stated there may be an overlap with the work of the BCAF. Jim Steinke stated; economic migrants need to be addressed, the group agreed.
Ian informed the group of BCAF’s next meeting regarding refugees/asylum seekers. 
	Ian to discuss management of refugee support project  with exec team & O/A TSG



	7.
	Poverty Initiative – Paper re: How to Progress this Issue
	Anna stated; poverty is a serious issue, however, giving cash handouts is not a good idea as this would breed dependency adding; a conference on poverty would probably bring up alternatives to this. Carl informed the group that some people would feel uncomfortable receiving handouts. 
Annie Blindell explained how credit unions operated to members. 

Helen Bale asked if the services provided by the credit union was taken up by all ethnic groups in the area.  Annie informed the group that not all ethnic groups used the service, though some communities had their own savings clubs. 
Norah Brown/Annie Blindell hoped that the credit union and the Advocacy / Support Network Project could work together to address some of the poverty issues.

Abdul Shaif agreed that a ‘Poverty Conference’ would be an excellent idea, however, he disagreed with the idea of cash handouts unless they were linked to some sort of training, and suggested working with learning organisations Sheffield College. 
Those present agreed that a ‘Poverty Conference’ would probably bring a positive proposal/strategy.
Ian summarised with:

· Cash handouts must be linked to, e.g. training, family support loans. 

· ‘Poverty Conference’ to be looked in to

The group agreed that poverty was a major issue and needed to be addressed. Ian asked those present to try and get people to the conference to discuss proposals/ideas and to raise awareness of the issue. Abdul Shaif stated; Service Providers should also be present. 


	

	8.
	Any Other Business
	Ian also informed the group that the BNDfC ‘Delivery Plan’ states the O/A theme’s priorities are Childcare and Young People, Ian asked if the group would agree to add;

· refugee & asylum seekers
· poverty

· volunteers

as key work areas for 2005.

The group agreed.

Aisha asked that info share be added to the general agenda for O/A meetings. 
	

	9.
	Date & Time of Next Meeting
	6.00pm Tuesday 25th January 2005, The Furnival, Verdon Street.
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